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Gratitude, and updates on the Capital Campaign and Annual Stewardship Campaign 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 

We have a lot to be grateful for. On Sunday, October 22, we had eight new members join our 
church! Their names and photos are in the newsletter this week, so if you see them around, please 
welcome them. In the last 6 ½ years that I have been your pastor, we have added 145 new 
members! This is really remarkable and is another indicator of the health and vitality of our church. 
Thank you for all that you do to make our church a warm and welcoming place.  
 

Another mark of a healthy and vital church, as well as a mark of faithful discipleship, is financial 
support of the church. As author Randy Alcorn writes, “Stewardship isn’t a subcategory of the 
Christian life. Stewardship is the Christian life. After all, what is stewardship except that God has 
entrusted to us life, time, talents, money, possessions, family, and grace?” 
 

Last week we mailed out a letter and pledge cards for both our Annual Stewardship Campaign and 
the Capital Campaign. We hope that you and your family will prayerfully consider your financial 
support of the church. Please return the pledge cards on or before Sunday, November 5. 
 

The Annual Stewardship Campaign funds our church 
budget. Your ongoing financial gift to the church supports 
our people and our programs. The theme for the 
annual stewardship campaign this year is “Growing our 
Legacy.” We have spent 2023 celebrating the 150th 
Anniversary of our church and our legacy of love. In 2024 
we hope to continue to grow that legacy, just as we are 
growing in church membership and active participation in 
the life of the church. Our annual budget will increase 
5% this year primarily due to an increase in the cost of 
medical insurance, as well as my desire to give a modest 
cost of living increase to our amazing staff who are doing 
an outstanding job. We ask that you consider 
increasing your pledge to the church’s annual 
budget so that we can cover these increasing costs.  

 
Our Capital Campaign theme is “Living a Legacy of Love.” We 
are hoping to raise $2million to remodel and renovate our 
church building and the PEACE Center so that we can 
continue to provide hospitality and hope for our church 
members and our community long into the future. This is a 
once-in-a-generation opportunity to support our 
church’s legacy of love. Gifts to the capital campaign are 
over and above your pledge to the annual stewardship 
campaign. They can be given as one-time gifts or spread out 
over the next two or three years.  
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I am so excited for what God is doing in and through First Presbyterian Church of Hastings as we 
grow in membership and in our legacy of love. Thank you for your faithful and generous support of 
our beloved church.  
 
Your Servant in Christ, 
Pastor Greg  
 

 

 

 

Upcoming Greeters 

 

 

 

November Ushers and Greeters 
November Ushers- (Team #3) Captain – Dave Fisher, Andrew Barrows, Phil 

Odom, Doug Soderquist 

November Greeters  

OCTOBER MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

29 Marnie & Doug Soderquist Bev Rader 

NOVEMBER MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

5 Kili & Justin Wenburg Linda & John Carllson 

12 Connie & LaVern Franzen Melissa Davis 

19 May & Ira Wierenga Sue Medsker 

26 Jane & Chuck Bauer Erica & Brent Brooks 



 
Langenberg Lesson Applications for Fall 2023 are now available. 

Parent(s) of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of 
private music instruction. Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any 
band/orchestral instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parent(s) must be members 
of First Presbyterian Church and students must be active participants in the church 
choir/music program. Although grants are renewable, parents MUST RE-APPLY EACH 
SEMESTER.  
Applications are available in the church office or by visiting the church website and are DUE 
November 1, 2023. 
 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 



  



 



 

 

  

Sunday 10/22 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 
 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
Monday 10/23 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 
 1:30-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5:30-6:30pm Foundation Board Meeting Anderson Room 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 
Tuesday 10/24 10:15am-

11:15am 
Staff Meeting In-person 

 11:45am Habitat for Humanity Parlor 
 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
 7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 
Wednesday 
10/25 

12-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 
For the link 

 1:30pm-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5-7:15pm PreK-12th WNL Various 
 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 
Thursday 
10/26 

12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
  7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 
Friday 10/27 10am Mahjong Basement Youth Room 
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Sunday 10/29 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
 10am HAW Store open Narthex 
 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
 11:30am Potluck Fellowship Hall 
 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
Monday 10/30 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 
 1:30-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 
Tuesday 10/31 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 
 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
 7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 
Wednesday 11/1 Langenberg Lesson Applications Due 
 11-11:45am PW Coord Team Library  
 11:45am-

1:30pm 
PW Fellowship and Program Fellowship Hall 

 12pm-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5-7:15pm PreK-12th Grade WNL Various 
 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 
Thursday 11/2 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 
Friday 11/3 10am-12pm Mahjong Basement Youth Room 
Sunday 11/5  Commitment Sunday  
  Daylight Savings Time Ends  
 8:30am-9:15am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 
 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


